OPINIONS OF THE ATTORNEY

Opinion No. 224

Clerk of Court—Guardianship Proceed-
ings—Fee on Transfer of Proceedings.

HELD: No fee need be paid to the

GENERAL 157

clerk of the court for the filing of pa-
pers on the transfer of guardianship
proceedings.

May 31, 1933.

You ask for an opinion as to whether
or not a fee shall be charged by a clerk
of court, and if so what fee, on the
transfer of guardianship proceedings.
(Chapter 21 of the 1933 Session Laws.)

In such a case, petitioners have al-
ready paid a fee in the county where
the papers were originally filed. The
law does not require specifically the
payment of any other fee on the trans-
fer of papers to a second county.

1 therefore conclude that no fee need
be paid to the clerk of court of the
county to which such papers are trans-
ferred.
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